St. James Anglican Church SEPTEMBER 2020 Newsletter

www.stjamesemilychurch.com



SPECIAL REPORT FROM OUR BUILDING CHAIRMAN.

The Building Committee in the past couple of weeks received the final draft of the building renovation plans from the Architect. The e-drawings were completed with the input from Structural, Mechanical, and Electrical engineers working with the Architect. The Committee is reviewing those plans to provide their input to the Architect.

Once the review is complete the building renovation plans will be printed and ready for application for building permit and seeking final Diocese approval for the project.

The next step following the approvals will be for the Architect to tender the project seeking interested contractors to complete the proposed renovations to the Church.

Thanks Paul for putting this together for us!!!!!

HAPPY 4th ANNIVERSARY Canon Milton and Shirley Barry

Canon Barry has agreed to be our Rector for another year You have been an awesome blessing to our little church family!!!

Starting on September 6^{th} , we will have weekly church services outdoors at 10.00 a.m. following the same protocols we have been following. In the event of rain our service will be cancelled for that week, you will receive a call in the morning.

Sept 6th – 10:00 Holy Eucharist Canon Milton Barry
Sept 13th – 10:00 a.m. Morning Prayer with David Rook-Green
Sept 20th – 10:00 - 175th Parish Anniversary Service
Holy Eucharist with Canon Barry
Sept 27th – 10:00 a.m. Morning Prayer with Rev. Frank Tyrrell

In the event of rain on Sundays after the 6th, ie Sept 13th we will move indoors for that week. Holy Communion will be held as indicated with offerings of bread only served by our worship team.

Weather permitting we will **continue** to meet outside for September and October in the event of rain we will be able to move indoors after the 13th

Words of Wisdom

Alone we can do so little, together we can do so much Helen Keller

HAPPY SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS TO

Philip Lake – September 3rd
Stan Withers – September 13th
Heather Burgomaster – September 15th
Trent Burgomaster – September 18th – 20 years old
Marcie Jones – September 19th
Eleanor Bond – September 28th
Georgie Smith – September 30th
Rev. Milton Barry – September 30th

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO

Don and Betty Andrews – September 6th – 35 years David and Sara Millen – September 12th – 11 years

HAPPY BIRTHDAY AND ANNIVERSARY TO EVERYONE FROM ALL YOUR FRIENDS AT ST. JAMES

This year as I was doing the birthdays, I sadly deleted our dear friend Mazie Dolan's name; she passed into Gods hands this year. She would have been 102 years old on September 12th.

RIP Mazie

* * * * *

Our friends Rob and Ursula Chapman have started a new chapter in the book of life...as soon as I receive a new address for them I will share it with you. In the mean time I can offer you their phone numbers

Rob - 1-902-999-9038

Ursula - 705 761-7955

rob.ursula.chapman@gmail.com

THANK YOU

Thanks to all who put money into the food bank box on Sunday the 23rd. If you donate by cheque, make it payable to the Omemee Food Bank and be sure your address is on the cheque. A tax receipt will be sent to you in February. Send to Omemee Food Bank, c/o Linda Morrison, 949 Ski Hill Road, Omemee, On. K0L 2W0 or just put the cheque into the donation box, if you use cash I will forward it... I will bring the donation box every week.

Lori sends a big thank you to all....for your faithful giving's either on the Sundays when we gather for service, or e transfers, or snail mail at Lori Windrem, 1175 Milburn Street, Peterborough, Ont. K9H 6P1

NEWS FROM THE A.C.W.

As mentioned in previous newsletters, our A.C.W, have been making donations to the needy and various groups during this difficult time. Please keep in mind, we have no way of raising funds, no books sales, no loonie draw etc, so if you have some spare change that is heavy in your pocket, our A.C.W. Treasurer Ruth Steddel can help with that problem!!!!!!

FROM THE GROUNDS CREW

<u>Please be</u> careful while walking at the outdoor services, the ground is uneven, there are a few holes, pine cones and electrical cords. Take your time no rushing or "running"!!!!!